Richmond Patients Forum

Tuesday 19th September 2017, 10 am

(at St Catherine’s Church)

Present – Rob Liley, Hyacinth Stewart, Larry Angel, Christel Stockbridge, Linda Harrison, Alan Hoyland, David Barlow, Eric Cresswell, Pauline Oldfield

Apologies – Denise Brookes, Father Philip Knowles, Bob Burgin, Carolyn Storey, Jamil (Well Pharmacy)

RL started the meeting by welcoming our new members David and Eric. He explained that they had been invited specifically so they could feed back to the group on issues surrounding accessing services at RMC from the perspective of those with Disabilities. David and Eric introduced themselves as did all other forum members and their relevant background.

1. Minutes of previous meeting – these were agreed as an accurate record of events and signed by RL

2. Dr Chris Maden. RL updated the group on the encouraging progress that had been made and how he was now back to full working practice and that this was great news. He further explained that this had been a difficult period for the practice but he was now hopeful of calmer times ahead with what should be a very settled workforce from a doctors perspective. He commented that Dr Maden had been very encouraged by message from patients and particularly the lovely card that had been sent by forum members.

3. Thurs PM opening/Webinar. Larry fed back on his brave participation in a ‘Webinar’ (think seminar on the web!) on the topic of Thursday afternoon opening of GP Surgeries. He explained the peculiarities of such an event and how it seemed dominated by a certain vocal minority. It clearly felt un-usual to be sharing thoughts and opinions in quite an anonymous way and the group discussed the benefits and downsides of such an approach to bringing people together. The IT difficulties that prevented Denise attending our own meeting were cited as a threat to such events. Larry was commended for his bravery in stepping into this new world and thanked for engaging with the issue which RL explained was very much a hot topic in General Practice at present and how the partners are very fearful of being forced to open on a Thursday afternoon. This would mean a lack of protected time to meet and discuss ‘running the business’ (the often forgotten side of being a GP Partner)and how such meetings are pivotal for maintaining the health of the practice especially through difficult periods such as that we have just endured.

4. Disability Issues. RL invited Eric and David to talk about their experience of the practice with particular reference to Disability Issues. In this discussion the following key areas were highlighted.

The door from the waiting room into the first clinical corridor remains a problem for wheelchair users and RL suggested it might be possible for this to be ‘pegged back’ during working hours though this might cause problems in terms of increased noise in clinical rooms. RL to explore 

The larger toilet in the waiting room is still tight for wheelchair users though David commented he had not used this for a while so would re-attempt this!

Accessing room 2 was felt to be a problem due to the narrowing of the short corridor just before the door, though we realised that David had seen Dr Rutter in this room so presumably access is possible with help.

The disabled car parking spaces are not used correctly and many members had observed what appeared to be non-disabled patients/relatives using these. Strategies for tacking this were discussed including re-introducing more visible signs that reminded patients of their correct use (it was commented that previous signs that used to be on the windows opposite them seem to no longer be in place) and RL was happy to create leaflets that could be kept on reception that could be used for anonymously reminding those who abuse such rules of the impact of their actions. These would allow both staff and patients to place these on the car windscreens of those without blue badges without the need for awkward face to face challenges.
5. Flu. RL ran through “10 myths about the flu” and how patients might manage this should the y fall ill and at what point they should call for help (temperatures they couldn’t control, difficulty breathing, discoloured phlegm, not managing at home, fears of dehydration). The group was then split into two and asked to represent either TESCO’s or their local GP Surgery and after some brainstorming present these ideas to each other to campaign for why you should get your flu jab done at TESCO’s or your GP’s. This led to a lively debate about the relative merits of each (posters of the details available on application!!). Larry was noted to impersonate an aggressive free market driven Capitalist with surprising ease!! Following the debate RL commented on the challenges that the widening of availability of flu jabs represent to GP Surgeries and explored how we might be able to deal with this. Members of the forum thought it was acceptable for the practice to advertise what we felt were the advantages of patients having their flu jab with us. 

6. Next Meeting November 7th 10am (? At St Catherines again if possible as it was felt to have worked well, especially with RL doing his bit as air hostess complete with trolley(!) providing refreshments including tea-cakes!)
